### COA, WHERE EVERYONE MATTERS



#### **Staff-Student-Family Interaction**

For the mission to be achieved and for an inclusive environment to be created, staff-student-family communication should be upheld. Communication also supports staff to do their work better when they understand student's life outside school. The school holds regular meetings where the staff, students, and parents/guardians

discuss the strategies that can be adopted for a positive learning environment to be maintained. COA is a fifth-year Capturing Kids Hearts showcase school, and through this program, COA staff warmly welcomes and accommodates families, allowing them to know each other. Even when operating under a tight schedule, the staff manages to attend to families and students because they value them. Morning meetings provide an opportunity for students and staff to know each other more and briefly talk about their families. Such moments are crucial in bringing out the differences between each other and appreciating each individual's contribution to the success of the school. We treat each other like family. We accept our differences and do not allow them to separate us. We prioritize equality and make each student, staff, and family member feel valued and welcomed to be part of the school. Our interactions help build a community where everyone has a sense of belonging, where unity and love prevail.

#### Opening our doors to the community

The staff and students warmly receive any community member who comes to our campus, regardless of their background. Staff and students ensure that every visitor is comfortable and their presence on the campus is noticed. The administrative staff's office ensures that parents are attended to within a short time, with a high level of efficiency in how their needs are addressed. As part of COA's Capturing Kid's Heart program, the students greet visitors and welcome them to their classes. They guide them to sign the social contract and be a part of the class. This gesture demonstrates that COA is connected to the community and wants every member to feel free to visit. The COA office, the face of the school, reflects the school mission in all its aspects. The physical layout demonstrates organization,

commitment, and warmth. The staff uses their native language when dealing with parents so that communication is clear. Parents are greeted and acknowledged when they enter the school office. The staff ensures that no parent is kept waiting for long.

#### Celebrations of community values and student achievement

COA is highly engaged in the community and values every ethnic group. The annual cultural fair is organized in May. The fair is characterized by activities that celebrate the different cultures and encourage each community member to be proud of who they are. During the fair, the school displays artifacts from various countries, and attendees can put on cultural outfits. Every month, students learn about a character trait for a hero who brought out the trait in their deeds/interactions with others. The students who have exhibited that trait are honored during the assembly, an act that is meant to encourage other students to embrace heroes' traits and care for each other. Rewards and recognition are the school's way of celebrating student achievement. The awards are given in class or during meetings where the entire school is involved. We appreciate the student's effort and award them to encourage them to keep up with the good work.

At COA elementary, we value what different cultures offer and train our students on acceptance and genuine care for all. We create an environment where no one is stereotyped or prejudiced on a racial basis. In January, our character education was based on Alertness and Action. We focused on Martin Luther. In February, we dedicated each day to an African American hero as we celebrated Black History Month. This celebration occurs annually to commemorate the contribution of African-Americans to the nation and its history.

COA also relies on social media to educate students, staff, and families about upcoming events and various learnings. It is our pleasure to educate students on being better and accommodative citizens. This is also a way of teaching families the need for acceptance and reminding them that we are ready to work with everyone. At COA everyone matters.

Dr. Tatyana Kisel, Vice Principal

## В ШКОЛЕ СОА - ВАЖЕН КАЖДЫЙ



### Взаимодействие сотрудников, студентов и их семей

Для осуществления нашей миссии и для создания в школе инклюзивной среды — должна поддерживаться коммуникация между сотрудниками, студентами и их семьями. Такая взаимная коммуникация помогает сотрудникам школы лучше выполнять свою работу, так как они начинают лучше понимать жизнь студентов за

пределами школы. С этой целью, в нашей школе проводятся регулярные встречи и собрания, на которых сотрудники, ученики и их родители/опекуны обсуждают методы и стратегии, которые могут использоваться для поддержания благоприятной учебной среды. На протяжении последних пяти лет, школа СОА является показательной школой, по решению организации "Capturing Kids Hearts", и в рамках этой программы сотрудники СОА всегда тепло и радушно встречают все наши семьи, предоставляя им возможность познакомиться и лучше узнать друг друга. Даже при плотном рабочем графике, персоналу школы удается проявлять заботу о наших семьях и студентах, потому что мы ими очень ценим. Утренние встречи, перед началом уроков, дают возможность студентам и сотрудникам школы лучше узнать друг друга и поделиться хорошими новостями о своих семьях. Такие моменты имеют очень важное значение; они позволяют выявить различия между нами и оценить вклад каждого из нас в успешное развитие школы. Мы относимся друг к другу также, как в семье. Мы принимаем наши различия и не позволяем им разделять нас. Мы ставим во главу наших отношений принцип равенства и призываем всех учеников, сотрудников и членов их семей осознавать, что ими ценят, их уважают, и что все они являются частью нашей школьной семьи. Коммуникация и общение друг с другом помогают нам создать атмосферу, в которой у всех есть чувство принадлежности и в которой преобладают единство и любовь.

#### Открытость школы СОА для общества

Персонал и студенты школы тепло принимают всех членов общества, которые приходят на / или посещают территорию кампуса, независимо от их происхождения и культуры. Персонал и студенты школы заботятся о том, чтобы все посетители школы чувствовали себя комфортно и им уделили внимание. Персонал административного офиса старается предоставлять родителям своевременную и эффективную помощь и следит за тем, что все их нужды были удовлетворены. В рамках программы "Capturing Kid's Heart", наши ученики приветствуют посетителей школы и приглашают их в свои классы. Студенты поощряют посетителей и гостей школы подписать так называемый социальный котракт/договор и стать частью их класса. Этот символичный жест демонстрирует, что школа СОА является частью общества и желает, чтобы каждый член общества мог

свободно посещать школу. Наш школьный офис — это лицо школы, и он выполняет миссию школы во всех ее аспектах. Планировка и интерьер офиса демонстрируют порядок, организованность и создают теплую атмосферу для посетителей. Персонал офиса общается с родителями на их родном языке, чтобы общение было понятным и эффективным. Родителей приветствуют и им рады, когда они входят в школьный офис. Персонал школы гарантирует быстрое обслуживание всех наших родителей.

#### Ценности общины и празднование достижений учащихся

Школа СОА активно участвует в жизни общества и ценит каждую этническую группу. В мае месяце, в нашей школе проводится ежегодная культурная ярмарка. Во время этой ярмарки проходят мероприятия, которые отражают красоту различных культур и мотивируют каждого члена общества гордиться своей культурой. Во время нашей школьной ярмарки демонстрируются элементы культуры разных стран, а посетители ярмарки могут одеваться в свои нациоанльные костюмы/одежду. Каждый месяц наши студенты изучают качество характера одного из исторических героев, который проявил это качество в своих поступках и взаимоотношениях с другими людьми. Студентов, которые также проявили эту черту характера, чествуют во время общего студенческого собрания, что побуждает других студентов подражать этому и заботиться друг о друге. Вручение наград и публичное признание заслуг - это наш способ отмечать достижения учащихся и их успехи. Награды студентам - вручаются в классе или во время общих собраний, в которых участвует вся школа. Мы ценим усилия студентов и награждаем их за это, чтобы они продолжали хорошо учиться и вести себя. В школе СОА мы ценим вклад различных культур в жизнь общества и учим наших студентов принимать и искренне заботиться о представителях всех культур. Мы создаем среду, в которой нет стереотипов или предубеждений, касательно расовых различий. В январе месяце - наша программа по развитию характера фокусировалась на таком качестве, как бдительность и активное действие. Мы изучали биографию Мартина Лютера Кинга. В феврале - мы посвятили каждый день одному из афроамериканских героев (Black History Month). Это празднование проводится ежегодно в ознаменование вклада афроамериканцев в нацию и ее историю.

Для информирования студентов, сотрудников и их семей о предстоящих мероприятиях и различных проектах - школа СОА использует также социальные сети. Нам доставляет удовольствие обучать студентов тому, что делает их достойными гражданами общества. Это также позволяет напомнить всем нашим семьям о необходимости принятия и уважения друг друга. В школе СОА, каждый из нас важен.

Доктор Татьяна Кисель, заместитель директора



Hello COA Families,

As we progress through distance learning and the implementation of our new Standards Based Grading framework, you may have noticed that our award ceremonies and academic achievement awards looked different than what you are used to. The awards for trimester did not include Honor Roll and Principal's List because these awards will be phased out with our Standards Based Grading approach. Instead, we have emphasized academic based awards. The trimester 2 awards are as follow:

#### AWARDS FOR KINDERGARTEN - FIFTH GRADE

- Distance Learning Superstar: This award is earned when students demonstrate a high level of effort in class, on zoom, and with independent work.
- ► Independent Learner Superstar: This award is earned when students demonstrate strong ability to work independently.
- ▶ Zoomtastic Superstar: This award is earned by students who demonstrate proficiency in zoom.
- ▶ Most Improved: This award is earned by students who demonstrate strong improvement.
- Assignment Completion: This award is earned when students complete and submit 100% of the required assignments.

#### **AWARDS FOR FIRST - FIFTH GRADE**

Russian Award: This award is earned by students who demonstrate strong academic effort and progress within their Russian language class.

We are very proud of how hard the students have been working and wanted to make sure to be able to recognize them during this time. If you have further questions please contact your child's teacher or a representative from the school.

Dr. Daniel Diego, Curriculum Coach



SPRING BREAK March 29-April 5

# 2021-2022 STUDENT ENROLLMENT INFORMATION



### February 16 thru February 26, 2021

- Re-enrollment for current KG thru 5th grades
- KG enrollment siblings

### March 15 thru March 26, 2021

 Open public enrollment for KG thru 5<sup>th</sup> grades (Based on classes' availability)

## April 15, 2021, 6:00 p.m.

Lottery for KG thru 5th grades (If needed)

5640 Dudley Blvd., McClellan, CA 95652

(916) 286-1950

www.outreachacademy.org

Accredited by WASC